From: Alexandre Pefialver Cabr_

Sent: mardi, 21 novembre 2023 23:28
To: ECE-Aarhus-Compliance <aarhus.compliance@un.org>

Subject: Re: Decision VII/8p (Spain) - invitation to comment on Party concerned's first progress
report

Dear Fiona,

First, sorry for the delay sending these comments to the First Progress Report Action Plan

to address Decision VII/8p of the Meeting of the Parties. SPAIN.

Just in case that these comments can be taken into consideration, we would like to say
in relation to the Point 2 b) that does not fully comply withDecision VII/8p concerning

Spain.

The amendment introduced article 10 bis on Royal Decree 815/2013 which states: “(...)
Likewise, they will send to the municipalities the announcement of said resolutions,
making available to the public for exhibition on the bulletin boards of the municipalities

in which the facilities are located for a minimum period of twenty calendar days.”.

As the Compliance Committee have said, this requirement should be for all
municipalities affected by the activity and not only in the municipality where the activity
will be undertaken (for instance, Second progress review of the implementation of
decision VI/8j on compliance by Spain with its obligations under the Convention, para.

44 and 48.c.iv).

Bestregards,
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